From:
 howard levine

 To:
 BGC_Regulations

 Subject:
 RE: Proposed Regulations

Date: Wednesday, December 11, 2019 8:45:36 PM

Dear: Bureau, AG, and cc state legislators

Department of Justice Bureau of Gambling Control P.O. Box 168024 Sacramento, CA 95816-8024 Attention: Regulations

Dear Attorney General Becerra,

My name is Howard Levine and I've been employed at Players Casino as a Board Manager for the past 3 years. I'm writing you today to oppose the Bureau of Gambling Control's proposed regulations changes to player-dealer games. I would also like to share with you my experience as a cardroom employee in California and what it has meant to me.

I love my job and the atmosphere I work in. As an employee at Players Casino, I'm paid a good wage that allows me to provide for myself and my family. I'm also working in a safe, smoke-free environment that allows me to maintain my health. At Players Casino, I'm more than a name - I'm valued, supported, and part of a team that takes care of each other. In addition the majority of our customers are local. The environment is like a large extended family in the community.

The changes your organization has proposed to player-dealer games would seriously impact our card room, our many local customers and my life. Loss of revenues from these games to my card room could mean the loss of my job and my ability to earn a living as well as viewed as a significant negative by our many customers.

Sincerely,

Howard Levine